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The Honorable Charles E. Schumer 
Majority Leader 
U.S. Senate 
S-221 U.S. Capitol Building 
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi
Speaker
U.S. House of Representatives 
H-232 Capitol Building  
Washington, D.C. 20515


Re: Retain Tribal Funding in Reconciliation Bill


Dear Majority Leader Schumer and Speaker Pelosi,

I write on behalf of [TRIBAL NATION] to urge the preservation of at least $20.5 billion in direct funding for Indian Country and other Tribal provisions in the forthcoming budget reconciliation bill. While we understand that overall spending under the reconciliation bill must be reduced in order to gain additional votes, this cannot and should not be accomplished to the detriment of Tribal Nations and your trust and treaty obligations as federal officials.

The Build Back Better agenda is meant to leave a lasting legacy on America’s physical, social, and economic landscape. As you seek opportunities to lower the cost of the bill, we urge you to consider the impacts of failing fully include Tribal Nations and our citizens among the beneficiaries of long-term investments in the fabric of this country. This will only exacerbate centuries of unfulfilled obligations and broken promises, many of which have come into horrifyingly sharper focus as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. 

We urge you—in the strongest possible terms—to reconsider any cuts to the funding identified for Tribal Nations and instead fight to ensure we are meaningfully included in any final agreement.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.


Sincerely,

[TRIBAL LEADER]






